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The site is the former ;large Country House known as Hook House, Regency Period,
begun in 1839 of white painted stucco and generally with low-pitched slate roofs.
However, the North elevation was partly extended in the late C20th with a single storey
flat roofed part and a two storey pitched roof element, both of which mask part of the
west wing. The extension however, is flush with the east wing. Although this is not the
main entrance elevation, it is clear, from the architectural quality of the windows and
other features, that the house was designed to be seen from all sides, in an open
parkland setting.

However, permission was given in 2013 to remove part of this later extension and replace
it with a significantly larger one.( 12/2022/LB), which would be completely flat-roofed.
And would project well forward of the line of the east wing.. However, it would not be full
width and part of the original elevation of the west wing would still be visible at full
height.

The new proposal would extend further by approximately 2.7metres making an overall
extension of approximately 8.5 metres. To put this into context, this would
approximately double the depth of the original west wing.

The previously approved extension was allowed in this location because there had
already been a modern extension at this point. However, the point was made at the time
that the rear of the west wing could still be seen and therefore the “Victorian” or listed
form of the building could still be appreciated.

The problem with the new proposal is that it would extend completely across the west
wing and the “as listed” form of the building would become less distinguishable.
Furthermore the area of flat roof , which is essentially out of character with the listed
building, would be increased.

| appreciate the community worth of the whole site and that this should be balanced
against any detriment to the character of the building (NPPF 134) but reasonable latitude
has already been given by the previous approval and this would now be a step too far.

It would seem that the need is for more dining accommodation and that part of the
available space is taken up by the kitchens. | would therefore advise that there could be
an option whereby the previous approval is built out but that the new extension should
have a basement which could accommodate a kitchen.

Recommendation: As it stands, the proposal would extend too far and would cover up
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the remainder of the ground floor of the west wing. It would therefore harm the
character and appearance of the listed building and its setting, would not now be
sufficiently balanced by the community benefit and would not conform to the NPPF
2012 paras 7, 8,9, 131, 132, 134 and the Local Plan D1, D2, R25.

Further Advice: A large extension was previously approved and it is felt that the
perceived form should not extend further than this. It is recommended that the
applicant looks at the possibility of housing the kitchens in a basement under the
approved extension which would free up more dining space.

Andrew



